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MULBERRY STREET MEDICAL PRACTICE
Winter 2025 Patient Group Meeting
30th January 2025
	Item

	Action / Date

	Welcome 

Welcome everyone to our Winter 2025 Patient Group Meeting.
As we have new members of our Patient Group, we ran through introductions and reminded everyone that we welcome feedback and input from all our patients.

	

	Winter Pressures

Demand for GP services remains high and the practice continues to be extremely busy.  We are and have been dealing with winter pressures.  We all appreciate your patience whether coming into practice, on the phone or online.
We recently placed a banner on our website asking anyone who has flu symptoms to wear a mask.  
We are currently seeing high numbers of flu cases.  To help reduce transmission to other patients and staff we kindly request that you wear a face mask if attending the surgery with respiratory symptoms including cough, sore throat and/or fever.  Thankyou.

Following the request from a doctor, admin recently sent a bulk text out to all patients asking them to wear a mask if they had flu-like symptoms.  Unfortunately, IT let us down and gave everyone the wrong first name.  A further text was sent apologising.  Patchs (online consultation) has identified connectivity issues with our clinical system and liaised with them to resolve the issue.   Please accept our apologies for this error.
Concern was raised about how we are protecting our doctors with the increased work load.  Pauline confirmed we work hard to protect and manage the workload of all staff whether clinical or admin.  Doctors also meet for a coffee and clinical meeting on most days to support each other.  Debrief time is also ring fenced for GP Trainees.

 
	

	Pathology – Significant Event
Leeds Teaching Hospitals Trust recently introduced new software which didn’t work well with other software and caused delays receiving results.  On top of this, bulk batches and duplicated results have also been received generating increased work for us and all Leeds General Practice.

There are no system searches which would find every result so as a practice, we have been proactive and looked at our appointments where samples have been taken and cross reference against the results received and still outstanding.  
This issue seems to be improving but is still ongoing. 

	

	Staff Update - Our workforce on the whole remains stable.
Doctors - 
Dr Champaneri – GP Partner – works Mon, Tues & Thursday
Dr Hardaker – GP Partner – works Mon, Tues, Thurs, Friday
Dr Limaye – GP Partner – works Tues, Wed & Thursday
Dr Anthony – GP Partner – works Wed, Thurs & Friday
Dr Varghese – Salaried GP – works Monday
Dr Jones – Salaried GP – works Wed & Friday
GP Trainees (qualified doctors training to work in general practice):   
There are two ‘rotations’ in February and August.  From February we will continue to have three GP Trainees however only Dr Roberts will remain with us until August 2025.
Leaving us in February are:

Dr Britton and Dr Hasanie

Joining us are:

Dr Kyne who is with us until November and Dr Singh who will be with us until August 2025.
Our Nursing Team:

Practice Nurses: Caroline & Laura
Nurse Associate: Kirstie 
Health Care Assistant: Nicole 
Admin Team:

Office Clinical Lead – Elizabeth

Office Manager - Angela

Senior Medical Secretary – Vicky

Reception Lead – Louise

Lead Administrator - Robyn

Medical Receptionists/Administrators

Dawn, Linda, June, Jackie, Nicola, Amanda, Gemma & Kate. 

We have recruited and offered the role of medical receptionist / administrator to replace a recent new starter who we unfortunately had to let go during her probationary period.

	

	Phone Update

As discussed previously our phone system went live on Wednesday 5th June 2024.  

We are now producing regular monthly reports and having meetings with staff looking to improve performance and ensure we are answering as many calls as possible. 
For those waiting to get through to us, we have reduced the length of time patients have to wait to enable the ‘call back’ function so that we automatically call them back.  They do not lose their place in the queue and they do not have to sit and wait ‘on hold’.

  
	

	Primary Care Network – West Leeds PCN
We work closely with our PCN which continues to grow and take pressure off all local practices.  We would like to remind everyone they have their own booking team and website: www.westleedspcn.co.uk

There are a range of services including GP, physio, pharmacists, mental wellbeing coaches, occupational therapists, smear clinics, dieticians, frailty nurses, health care assistant and nurse clinics.

We have offered a room for the new physio contractor who are also qualified to do joint injections.

	

	GP Collective Action
We are working collectively with other GP Practices, Leeds Integrated Care Board (ICB) and Leeds Local Medical Committee (LMC) to increase an awareness of the lack of funding in General Practice and we have given notice to withdraw services which are not funded from April 2025.  This includes:
Wound dressings – these can take up a significant amount of Practice time especially as some patients have daily, twice weekly dressings etc.  We’re asking for an appropriate level of funding to continue to offer this service after 1st April 2025.  The ICB are now reviewing this and are to provide further information before the end of March 2025 with a view to funding wound care correctly. 

Any request to prescribe on behalf of a secondary, tertiary (specialist) or community service
Although these services are able to issue prescriptions themselves, we see many requests asking us to issue.  We feel this is unsafe as the service has consulted with the patient and should therefore issue the prescription and not send to the GP who has not seen the patient.  
Any request to perform blood tests on behalf of another secondary, tertiary or community service when; they have not been requested on ICE or a paper request issued.  
ICE is the IT system used to request and store results and communicate between the hospital and General Practice.  Dealing with this additional work puts additional pressure on General Practice leaving our nurses to chase departments for information to request what tests are required and then input on ICE.  
There are other services which we are looking for funding for and are waiting for a response from the ICB before the start of the next financial year (1st April 2025).

	

	National Insurance Contributions Affecting General Practice
The NI increase from April 2025, which will see employer contributions rise by 1.2 percentage points and the threshold for NI payments drop, combined with the increase in the National Living Wage, would lead to a huge jump in costs for practices.
I have provided various forecasts of additional costs to West Yorkshire Integrated Care Board, Leeds Local Medical Committee (LMC) and submitted our figures as part of a survey to be taken to government.  

The discussion so far means that funding will be provided to the NHS and small businesses however General Practice does not fall under either umbrella.  We are contracted to complete NHS work and feel General Practice should be given the same protection as other NHS services.

	

	Practice Survey Results

The General Practice Patient Survey is an independent survey run by Ipsos on behalf of NHS England. The survey is sent out to over two million people across England. The results show how people feel about their GP practice.  
Unfortunately, the survey only targets an extremely small proportion of our patients.  We have over 7,600 patients but only 321 surveys were sent out to our patients of which 119 responded.  Results handed out and discussed.
As well as seeking feedback following a visit to the practice and having paper feedback forms in reception, the Friends and Family Test is now open on our website for patients to leave feedback.  We have collated this information for years and we submit to the West Yorkshire Integrated Care Board (ICB) on a monthly basis.  We will also share these figures at this meeting in future.  Results shared and discussed.
Full details of the patient survey and Friends and Family Test can be found on our website under Feedback and Complaints at the bottom of the home page.

As part of our discussions we talked about the radio and not paying for a music licence so we have to play radio stations which are not always appropriate and have raised negative comments from patients.   A member mentioned he has previously used Creative Commons which offers free music without the need for a licence which Pauline will look in to.

	Pauline

As soon as possible 

	Patient Group Meetings
We of course welcome any feedback or suggestions you have which will help us to improve our service.  
Please email pudseyhc.surgery@nhs.net if you have any feedback, comments or questions you wish to raise and we will get back to you.  

	

	Winter Newsletter

Watch out for the Newsletter which will be released shortly and added to our website.


	

	AOB - None

	


Minutes circulated: Members of Patient Group, waiting areas in practice, Practice website & practice staff.
Date of Next Meeting: Thursday 26th March 2025 at 11.30am.  

Location: Mulberry Street Medical Practice.
Please let the Practice know if you wish to join our Patient Participation Group meetings.

Thank you.
Shared H/GENERAL/MEETINGS/PPG


